NEWS ALERT September 15, 2006
WATER SUPPLY FOR HAMLET OF ROSEBUD CONTAMINATED

ROSEBUD: Last night representatives from Alberta Environment, Wheatland 

County and the Calgary Health Region issued a “water usage advisory” to 

the residents of Rosebud, located one hour east of Calgary.

The advisory warns residents to use bottled or filtered water due to the presence

of a carcinogen in their local water supply: bromodichloromethane.

Bromodichloromethane is toxic compound formed as a byproduct of adding 

chlorine to drinking water. According the US Environmental Protection 

Agency it is also a common byproduct of coal bed methane production:

(See p.49 Oil and Gas Extraction, Sector Notebook Project, EPA/310-R-99-006)

http://www.epa.gov/compliance/resources/publications/assistance/sectors/notebooks/oil.html)

In the last two years EnCana has repeatedly drilled and “stimulated” 

shallow wells with chemicals around the hamlet for coal bed methane.

Several residents outside of the hamlet have lost their safe water after 

extensive CBM drilling and fracing. Alberta Environment is conducting an 

ongoing investigation. Just last month Wheatland County and Alberta 

Environment said the hamlet's water supply "complied with provincial 

standards."

For more information call:

Ben Armstrong, Reeve Wheatland County: 403-934-3321

Jason Feltham: CHR Health Inspector: 403-943-8039

Larry West: Alberta Environment: Compliance inspector: 403-297-5925

Bob Davis: School of the Arts: 403-677-2001

This news release comes from a local citizen whose well water became contaminated: 

Fiona Lauridsen: 403-677-2378
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